
Meeting Minutes 

April 22, 2024 

 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the City of Sweetwater Tennessee met in a called meeting 

and monthly workshop session on Monday, April 23, 2024 at 5 p.m. at City Hall.  Mayor Doyle F. Lowe 

called the meeting to order with Commissioners present being:  Lamar Hughes, Sam Moser, Alan 

Richeson, JoAnna Jinks, and James H. Stutts.  City Attorney John W. Cleveland was present.   

No one was present to make a public comment.  Commissioner Jinks advised the gates for the garage 

and landfill were ordered and should be here in three weeks.  City Recorder Jessica Morgan reviewed 

the accounting procedures for street services, particularly those tied to specific receivables.  She advised 

that the city account for those in a receivable instead of hitting an expenditure line item.  No objections 

were voiced.   

The board reviewed the Employee handbook draft and drug policy, defining safety sensitive in the 

handbook.  They also reviewed the number for full time employees, asking that John Cleveland revise 

the draft to adjust the type of employees section to maintain 40 hours scheduled for full benefits and 30 

hours for health insurance.   

The board reviewed the proposed budget and advised they wanted to see numbers included to provide 

full benefits for three full time library workers and health insurance for 2 thirty-hour employee 

positions.  No other changes were requested.  

The board adjourned and reconvened as Sweetwater Beer Board to review the application for Welbur 

Enterprises LLC.  The board tabled the application until the change in occupancy was approved by City 

Planner Jon Campbell.   

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 

This the 22nd day of April, 2024. 

 

___________________________________ 

Mayor     Attest: ______________________________________ 
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